Fan belt diagram ford

The 6. The early 6. Unfortunately, when the belt broke, it would damage the hose, so Ford
engineers redesigned the system in late , by adding a bracket and new upper radiator hose that
ran above the belt. While the early models require a few extra steps, replacing the serpentine
belt on a 6. Raise the hood on the Powerstroke and find the belt-routing diagram, located on
either the fan shroud or the underside of the hood. The diagram illustrates the proper belt
routing as well as belt tensioner location. If your 6. If not, move to Step 4. Slide the drain pan
under the front of the truck so that it sits directly below the upper radiator hose. You can see
the ground easily when looking down from the top of the engine well near the hose. Loosen the
hose clamp on the hose where it connects to the radiator using the screwdriver. Slide the hose
clamp back along the hose and then pull the hose off the radiator inlet by hand. Point the open
end of the hose upward to avoid losing any coolant and fold it back, through the belt opening
and wedge it between the thermostat housing and intake until you are ready to reinstall it. Move
the belt tensioner away from the belt using the serpentine belt tool. Pull the belt off the
accessory pulleys and crankshaft pulley by hand. Stretch the old belt out alongside the new
serpentine belt to ensure they are the same length. The old belt may have stretched up to one
inch during its service life, which is perfectly normal. Route the new belt around the bottom of
the 6. Refer to the routing diagram and route the belt around each of the accessory pulleys until
the only pulley left is the belt tensioner. Move the tensioner aside once more with the tensioner
tool and push the belt into position with your other hand before moving the tensioner back into
place. Move the upper radiator hose back through the belt and slide the hose end over the
radiator inlet. Slip the hose clamp back into position and tighten it down with the screwdriver.
This step only applies if you needed to move the hose earlier. Allen Moore's career includes
awards in poetry and creative fiction, published lyrics, fiction books and nonfiction articles as
well as a master certification in automotive service from the Ford Motor Company. Moore is a
contributing writer for RF Instructions for 6. Step 1 Raise the hood on the Powerstroke and find
the belt-routing diagram, located on either the fan shroud or the underside of the hood. Step 2
Slide the drain pan under the front of the truck so that it sits directly below the upper radiator
hose. Step 3 Slide the hose clamp back along the hose and then pull the hose off the radiator
inlet by hand. Step 4 Move the belt tensioner away from the belt using the serpentine belt tool.
Step 5 Pull the belt off the accessory pulleys and crankshaft pulley by hand. Step 6 Route the
new belt around the bottom of the 6. However, if you did lose any, replace that amount with
equal parts Ford gold coolant and distilled water, poured into the degas bottle, also known as
the coolant overflow tank. Drain pan optional Screwdriver optional Belt tensioner tool New
serpentine belt. Never open a cooling system unless the engine is cool to the touch. The noise
started a few months ago, on a rainy morning, but it went away before I even pulled out of the
driveway. Problem solved, right? The Squeal noise was back the very next morning, and this
time it lasted all the way to the corner of my block. As the weeks dragged on, my morning
commute got noisier and noisier every day. Then I began to hear it on the way home too. Now
it's a constant reminder to replace the belt. Find a repair manual for your car - Get instant
access to your vehicles drive belt routing, complete wiring diagrams, trouble code information
and other available updates and factory bulletins with online auto repair manuals. Serpentine
Belt Routing Diagrams. We are proud to have the ability to make vehicle specific belt routing
diagrams available for free. Follow the guide for serpentine belt routing diagrams. This will open
up to the index. Scroll down to find your vehicle manufacturer. Then scroll to the page the index
refers to. Select the specific year and make of your vehicle. What's that squeal coming from
under the hood? If your serpentine belt is cracked or has chunks missing, it needs replacement.
Serpentine Belt Noise - learn this easy trick! There are many causes that can force serpentine
belts to become noisy. Sometimes this is due to pulley misalignment or even a wobbling
accessory pulley. Also incorrect alignment of the drive belt can result in noise and premature
wear. A good trick for determining proper belt alignment would be to take a straight edge and
place it in the grooves of the Pulley. You have to make sure that you are in the same grooves on
each accessory. Do not use belt dressing Ford and other engine manufacturers do not
recommend that you apply any types of fluids to the belts and this includes belt dressing or any
other type of spray lubricant. These may solve the problem temporarily but can lead to the noise
returning with a vengeance. Often these belt dressings will start to break down the rubber on
the belt and replacement will be needed. These engine belt noises can be intermittent or
constant noise. Often this occurs when the drive belt slips on an accessory Pulley under heavy
load conditions. Engine belt dressing may increase the slipping but silence the noise because it
is considered a lubricant. Use the above 5. Also in the case of an alternator or another
accessory that has a worn sticking or even seized bearing can cause the belt to slip over the top
of the Pulley instead of rotating the accessory properly. Also fluid leakage onto the drive belt
may cause the same condition where the belt will slip over the accessory instead of driving it

properly. Most often you will see this with the water pump. Sometimes the 5. Often I have seen
an incorrect replacement belt cause this kind of noise. When the accessory drive belt is too
long this will allow the belt tensioner, number 7 in the 5. This may cause an incorrect tension
and allow for slipping condition that causes nasty belt noise. The Ford engine belt tensioner
has an indicator that shows a normal range of operation. If this indicator is out of this range this
is a sure sign that either the belt has stretched excessively or the wrong part has been installed.
You should also check that the tensioner has smooth operation and is not binding or sticking
when you rotate it. See the latest posts on this car repair Faq blog. This next link takes you from
5. Skip to content. Engine belt noise is a common complaint on many vehicles and many
different engines. The Ford 5. Ford came out with some tactics to help technicians deal with this
common problem. Please take a minute to read them before installing a new part on your
engine. Ford and other engine manufacturers do not recommend that you apply any types of
fluids to the belts and this includes belt dressing or any other type of spray lubricant. Expert
Auto Repair Tip: Take it from someone who knows Having the online repair manual is a
life-saver when it comes to DIY auto repair and maintenance. Whether you are working on a
Ford , BMW , Dodge , or something more exotic; we probably have the manual you need.
Sometimes a serpentine belt may seem that it is noisy but is actually being caused by one of the
accessories that it drives. An example would be if an AC system is overcharged the belt may
slip over the compressor drive pulley. Additional engines are covered on my drive belt diagrams
page. Diagram was excellent. Replacing the fan belt or serpentine belt on a Ford E 4. The
serpentine belt encompasses all of the major parts of the engine, from the alternator to the
water pump. The process of changing the belt should take no longer than one hour, if you have
never done this type of work before. All of the tools and materials needed for this job are
available at an auto parts store. Remove the plastic radiator fan shroud. This is the plastic hood
that covers the radiator fan. Remove the belt completely from the engine, and slide it in front of
the cooling fan to remove it from the engine compartment. Loop the new belt around the cooling
fan and back onto the engine pulleys. Use the "Belt Routing Diagram" located on top of the
radiator to correctly align the new belt with the proper pulleys. Release the tension in the
tensioner to slide the serpentine belt into its final position. Let the tensioner return to its natural
position. Tap the ignition key into the starting position two times without actually starting the
engine. This will let the engine pulleys spin and center align the belt on the pulleys
automatically. Visually inspect the serpentine belt to ensure that it is not hanging off center of
any pulleys. Tim Petruccio is a professional writer and automotive mechanic. His writing
combines more than 20 years of mechanical experience in automotive service, service
management, automotive education and business ownership. He assisted in the automotive
beta, which launched March Step 1 Remove the plastic radiator fan shroud. Step 3 Remove the
belt completely from the engine, and slide it in front of the cooling fan to remove it from the
engine compartment. Step 4 Loop the new belt around the cooling fan and back onto the engine
pulleys. Step 5 Release the tension in the tensioner to slide the serpentine belt into its final
position. Step 6 Tap the ignition key into the starting position two times without actually starting
the engine. Reinstall the radiator shroud. Tips Change your serpentine belt on your E every 50,
to 60, miles. This will ensure that you always have a truly operational belt that is properly
driving your major engine components. Do not place your hand in a running engine
compartment with the radiator shroud removed. Failure to adhere to this warning could result in
personal injury, loss of limb, or even death.

